
Public notice 
EPA to begin soil TRANSPORT 
and disposal next week at

 Havertown PCP Superfund Site 

May 2010 

Soil Staged First Soil Removal Next 

During the last few months, 
EPA has been digging up contami-
nated soil from an area known as the 
Recreational Open Space (ROS) area, 
owned by the township, behind Rit-
tenhouse Circle and adjacent to 
Washington Avenue, and along an 
abandoned sewer line on residential 
properties. 

This soil has been covered and 
staged in the ROS area on protective 
liners awaiting removal and disposal.  
Now that the excavation is complete, 
EPA is preparing to truck this con-
taminated soil off-site and dispose of 
it as hazardous waste. 

Starting next week, the con-
taminated soil will be loaded onto 
trucks with protective coverings and 
transported off-site to a hazardous 
waste landfill.   The trucks will leave 
the ROS area via Harvard Road and 
turn right onto Darby Road making 
their way toward West Chester Pike. 

Approximately 10-20 truck-
loads will leave the site daily over 15 
days. Truck traffic will only take 
place during the hours of 8:00 and 
3:00 Monday through Friday.  Police 
Orders for one-side of the street 
parking will be posted to allow safe 
access for the trucks and personnel.  
During that time, we are asking resi-
dents to be extra careful watching 
their children and pets.    

Fore more information contact: 

Ruth Wuenschel, Community Involvement  
215-814-5540 
wuenschel.ruth@epa.gov 

Jill Lowe, Project Manager 
215-814-3123 

   lowe.jill@epa.gov 




